# GWEENYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

# MAY 1980

#### COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

The Community Association is certain that all residents will be pleased to learn that thanks to the persistent efforts of the Association and yourselves, the Welsh Office has agreed to provide a pelican crossing as part of the Trunk Road improvement scheme and will be considering the best location for this in the vicinity of the school.

The possibility of putting in a central island refuge is also being looked into, dependent upon the space available.

At this stage the Welsh Office is not proposing to make any change in the present 40 mph speed restriction through the village. However, they do propose to keep the situation under close review once traffic is using the improved stretch of the road and seek the views of the Police Authority before making any decisions as to whether a change should be made.

Nevertheless, the concessions provided as above and the speed with which they have been decided upon surely demonstrate to us as local people the concern of the Welsh Office for our safety and well-being.

BINGO - The next Bingo Session will be held on Tuesday, 24th June at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre.

GEORGE OWEN - On April 22nd one of Gwernymynydd's oldest residents, Mr. George Owen, passed away. At 93, George had lived for many years in the village and in 1977 was elected the Jubilee Senior Citizen of the Year. He had been a resident of Llys Alun, Mold since 1978.

# GWERNYMYNYDD SHOW

The next meeting of the Gwernymynydd Show Committee is on Monday, 30th June. ALL who are willing to take part are asked to do their best to attend this meeting, probably the last before the Show which is on Saturday, July 19th.

#### MOTHERS AND TODDLERS GROUP

Spring Clean Sale - Many thanks to all who helped and supported us on the 10th May. A total of . £70 was raised towards our funds. There will be no Mothers and Toddlers Session on Tuesday, 27th May.

Summer Outing - This year's outing will be held together with the Playgroup, on Tuesday, 10th June to Colwyn Bay.

#### Village Centre Management Committee

After the A.G.M. of the above Committee the following were elected as officers:-

Chairman - Mr. Grove
Vice-Chairman - Mrs. Atkins
Treasurer - Mr. K. Sweetman
Secretary - Mrs. V. Roberts
Booking Secretary- Mrs. L. Hughes

Charges for letting the Centre were left the same as the previous year with the exception of children's parties (for the under 12's) which have been increased to £2.

### PLAYGROUP

The following Coffee Evenings have been arranged:-

Mrs. Margaret Williams, 3, Godre'r Coed, will Tuesday, 10th June be having a Tupperware Party.

Tuesday, 24th June Mrs. Helen Harrison, 9, Godre'r Mynydd, will have a Coffee Evening with a talk on coffee by Mr. Graeme Demaine.

We are having a Jumble Stall on Mold Market on Saturday, 7th June. If anyone has any jumble for us could they get in touch with Michelle Mattocks (MOLD 56486) or Sue Elsley (MOLD 4421) or any Committee Member.

# YOUTH CLUB

The next Youth Club Committee Meeting is on Monday, 2nd June at 8-30 pm in the Village Centre.

#### DATES TO REMEMBER

Monday, 2nd June Youth Club Committee Meeting, 8 pm, Village Centre.

Mothers and Toddlers Group and Playgroup Tuesday, 10th June Outing to Colwyn Bay.

Coffee Evening, Mrs. Margaret Williams, Tuesday, 10th June

3, Godre'r Coed. Bingo Session, 7-30 pm, Village Centre. Coffee Evening, Mrs. Helen Harrison, Tuesday, 24th June Tuesday, 24th June 9, Godre'r Mynydd.

Gwernymynydd Show Committee Meeting, Monday, 30th June 7-30 pm, Village Centre.

Gwernymynydd Show. Saturday, 19th July